Minutes of the General Meeting held 13th January 2010 
At the Malthouse, Elsey’s Yard, Risbygate Street, Bury St Edmunds

GM   01.10  The meeting opened at 5.15pm.  The President welcomed those present.

GM   02.10  Present: Graham White (Division Secretary), Martin Goold (Treasurer), Linda Rutter (Secretary), Rob Murray (Membership) Hope Gaskin (Equal Opps), Peter Dunnett, Keith Borrett
Apologies were received from Alan Wright, Maire Armstrong, Rebecca Green

GM   03.10  The Secretary proposed that the meeting should close no later than 6.30pm.  
Seconded by Mr Borrett. 

GM   04.10  The minutes of the previous General Meeting of 17th November were agreed a true record.  There were no matters arising.

GM   05.10   The Secretary’s written report was received.  
GM   06.10   Regarding point 3, pensions, this will affect SOR.  Those members who are aged between 50 and 54 who thought they would be able to take retirement and redundancy will lose out.

GM   07.10   Regarding point 9 and the single central register, nothing may be photocopied unless the staff member is newly appointed or was appointed after February 2009, in which circumstance the passport must be photocopied.  

GM   08.10  Regarding SOR.  The whole thing is a mess.  Agreements and protocols are not being followed.  Staff in Middle Schools are under pressure.  They are having to go through the full interview process and there is a lack of notice of interviews.  18 schools in phase 1 are to hold redundancy meetings.  The Learning and Skills Council has approved the funding for a new 16-19 centre in Haverhill.  In Lowestoft  the LSC have approved part of the funding for Lowestoft College but SCC will have to find the rest of the money for the entire scheme.  The impact of SOR will be seen in a review of the results.  Prior to SOR results for 5 A-C grades at GCSE were improving.  

Phase


2006


2009

1


48.1%


61%

2


58.7%


68.5%

3


63%


68.9%

Given this improvement there is no justification for the re-organisation.  In addition SCC needs to make cuts of £60 million over the next 4 years but insist on pursuing this needless expenditure.  Lots of movement of pupils have become evident as parents move their children to schools in later phases or even out of county.  There has been some suggestion of Ixworth Middle School being used as an 11-16 school.

GM   09.10   The following motions were chosen for support at Conference. 

Motion 8 – Workload

Motion 15 – Licence to Practise

Motion 16 – Supply Teachers

Motion 37 – Ofsted

Motion 45 – Tuition Fees 

Motion 50 – Aspiring Teachers

Equality Motion – 52

GM   10.10   There was a reminder that there is a great deal of information on the Suffolk Division website and that information on adverse weather is listed under ‘Snow’.

GM   11.11   A new laptop is to be purchased for the use of the Association President.

The meeting closed at 6.30pm

